Peach season is here! And they are sweet, thanks to plenty of sunshine and dry weather.  But then some rain would be nice to keep the later season peaches and apples growing.   We drilled a new irrigation well last year and are certainly glad we have that right now.  Peach demand has been very good for these early season varieties.  Reports of a light apple crop have been prevalent throughout much of this part of the state. 
The field day at FREC was a very interesting time as we enjoyed seeing the progress of many research projects as well as interacting with the research and extension scientists, staff and other growers. Of course, there was intense interest in any new information coming out of the brown marmorated stink bug research.  We were also privileged to have in attendance Penn State University’s new associate dean of research, Dr. Gary Thompson. Dr. Thompson spoke to the group in the evening as we enjoyed a chicken BBQ dinner.  Thanks to all the Fruit and Research Center scientists and staff for a great job hosting this event. 
Of highest concern right now on the legislative front is the recent interest in mandatory E-Verify legislation.  US Apple staff will continue to press for further reforms as E-Verify legislation moves forward.  We need to stress to our congressman that enforcement-only measures, such as mandatory E-Verify, will threaten our agricultural labor force and reduce our ability to produce food at an affordable price. We are fortunate to have a strong national organization like US Apple to lobby for us. Stay in touch with what is happening by visiting their website at www.usapple.org. 
The forecast for the next few days is to be extremely hot with temperatures expected to get into the upper 90’s. Not the kind of weather we like but we will keep bringing the fruit in. Hopefully the market will continue to be good for stone fruit, and we will be able get the size needed.  

Have a great peach season!

Ed Weaver 
